Dear Fellow Parishioners,

The function of your Pastoral Council is to serve St. Marcellus Church in a variety of areas. One such area is maintenance of the buildings and grounds. Through the years, the Bell Tower has deteriorated and presents potential safety issues that need to be addressed. The Council has entertained different solutions to the problem. One such solution, for example, is to remove the existing tower and place the Bell on a new lower platform with a plaque thanking benefactors past and present. In an effort to have all concerned voices heard, the Council is asking for input. If anyone has any ideas and would like to share them, they would be most welcome. Please submit your thoughts to any Council Member or place a note in the collection basket. We ask comments to be submitted by November 17. Thank you for your interest and participation.

St. Marcellus Pastoral Council

Beloved Persons buried from our parish during the year October 30, 2023-October 27, 2024

Irene Richard Broussard

Gerald Eugene Boutte, Sr.

Paul "Pete" Elton Bourque, Sr.

Donald Peter Stein, Sr.

James "Jimmy" Pellerin

Rita Ann Floris

Craig Mayard

Rose Mary Brasseaux

Georgie Longon Pellerin

Murphy Joseph Istre

Todd Dutile

Leonard Russo

Mathew James Comeaux

Guy Frederick

William Gordon Joseph Guidry

Michelle Istre LeMaire

May the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, Rest in Peace!

Amen.